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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

Following the heavy rain on 10 February, a proactive inspection was carried out yesterday at 
Castle Hill High School. A fragment of material suspected to contain bonded asbestos was 
found on a grass hill near the science classroom (demountable 14704) at the northern end of 
the school. 

An independent hygienist was present during the inspection, removed the fragment for 
testing, completed a thorough visual assessment and advised that the area could continue to 
be used.  

There is little foot traffic in this area as it is a sloped grass hill and not used as a path. The 
area is not listed on the school asbestos register, which will be updated if testing confirms the 
fragment is asbestos. 

We will keep the community updated when test results become available.  

All work was done in accordance with work health and safety laws and the NSW Department 
of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. Safety measures were in place while work was 
being done. All work was completed by licensed asbestos contractors and monitored by 
independent hygienists.  

The health, safety and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest 
priority.     

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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